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Vacation to visit family was not long enough

plans that work

where you work.

UNICEL is a service of Rural Cellular Corporation. Limited time offer. 18-month service agreement required. A one-time fee of $25 is required on all new activations. Promotion available to existing customers for a processing fee of $20. Customer must verify physical address
within the Unicel Home Area to obtain service. Requires the use of approved tri-mode digital equipment. Phones offered are available while in stock and while supplies last. Select phones apply. Unlimited Night & Weekend minutes are available for use in the Unicel Home Area from
8pm to 6:59 am Monday – Thursday, and from Friday 8pm – Monday 6:59 am. Nationwide Toll-Free calling is available for use from the Unicel Home Area to the 48 continental United States. Unlimited Mobile to Mobile applies only to calls made from one Unicel wireless customer to
other Unicel wireless customers within the Unicel Home Area. 40¢/minute charge applies to all calls made in excess of included plan minutes and to all calls made outside of the Unicel Home Area. Actual coverage may vary depending on topography, atmospheric conditions and/or
customer equipment. Equipment pricing, equipment availability and promotions may vary at Authorized Agent locations. Landline surcharge, equipment maintenance and fraud prevention fees apply. Federal, state and local mandated taxes apply. Other fees and charges may apply for
roaming, interconnect and long distance. Other restrictions may apply. Subject to credit approval. See store for details.

$3599
MONTH

*
DOUBLE YOUR ANYTIME MINUTES

UNLIMITED NIGHTS & WEEKENDS
UNLIMITED MOBILE TO MOBILE MINUTES
NATIONWIDE TOLL-FREE CALLING
PHONE INCLUDED ERICSSON 1228

18-month service
agreement required on

promotional offers.

1000 HOME AREA PLUS 
200 REGIONAL MINUTES

ALL FOR ONLY:

600 1200( )

www.gottagetone.com1-800-GO-CELLULAR (462-3558)For quick and easy info or express phone delivery call:

part of life here.

Unicel Authorized Agents: Atwood: Decision Weather, Inc. Dodge City: Schroeder’s  Garden City: D R Computers • La Chiquita • Staples  Goodland: Sight and Sound  Hays: Five Star Service 
Horizon Appliance  Hoxie: Vitus’ Service Center  Johnson: Seyb-Tucker  Liberal: Eagan’s Warehouse • Kartunz • Yess Boutique & Salon  Norton: Computer Pro, Inc.  Phillipsburg: Computer Pro, Inc.  

Russell: Russell Video  Scott City: All Phase Electronics  St. Francis: Decision Weather, Inc.  Stockton: Primetime  Ulysses: Cropland Coop • Reese’s Cars  Wakeeney: True Value

Unicel Retail Stores: Colby • Dodge City • Garden City • Great Bend • Hays • Liberal

HAPPY 16th
ERICA KAY!

Love - Dad,
Mom & Katie

  Sally

  Michael

• Brewster
    Correspondent
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Wings Upon the Prairie drop-in center,  485 N. Franklin, 5-8 p.m.
New Hope Narcotics Anonymous, City Hall Basement, 8 p.m.
Colby High School football at Hays High, 7 p.m.

The vacation was too short, and it
seems that it’s hard to get back into
routine, but, we had a very good time.
Roger got to fish with his sons and
older grandkids in Bennington, and
also at the bombing range at RTSM in
Salina.

It concerned me a little, when Barry
said they couldn’ t fish some of the
ponds because they were “ hot” , but
evidently he knew the ones that were
okay. The fish were safe, no matter
where they fished, but they had a good
time and good fellowship.

 I got some quality time in with the
younger grandkids and the daughters-
in-laws, and enjoyed myself also. We
had great food, whether eating out or
finding out that our sons selected good
cooks, and it was fun going to some of
the stores. Naturally, the favorite one
for both of us was the new Lowe’s.
Roger’s already got the new doors on
the cupboard and they look just great.
Barry and Kim heard from Kansas City
and it sounds like Andrew might have
to have some heart procedure’s next
spring. He is doing very good and it
doesn’ t take long to realize he is mis-
chievous and it is fun to watch him with
those eyes that have so much spark in
them. His sign language is growing
daily and his verbal words are coming
around. Rebekah is very good with him
and patient most of the time.

Sam and Hannah, in Bennington, are
doing great also. They are polite, smart,
young people and enjoy spending time
with grandparents. We sure enjoyed
our time with them, but since they are
my grandkids and not yours, I’ ll quite
boring you. Remember, I warned you
before I left that I would be doing that.
I was a week that went much too fast
and we look forward to the next time.

The Senior Center had some visitors
last week that I wish I could have met,
but maybe they’ ll be back again some
time. Rodney and Peggy Baird stopped
in with some family members while
they were in the area.

Other visitors to the Center lately
were Darrell and Clara Brown of Kan-
sas City. Derrell graduated from
Brewster High School in 1944 and en-
joys visiting in the area whenever pos-
sible.

The Grocery Store meeting was held
last week and it sounds like there were
several that attended. A questionnaire
was sent out and it will be helpful if
everyone will fill their out and get it to
the bank or the Coop. This is a frequent
problem in smaller towns and there are
solutions, but it takes the cooperation

of the residents to find the most work-
able answer to any problem.

On Sept. 15, Ruth and Duane Jones
were co-hosts to the 85th birthday cel-
ebration of her brother, George
McClelland. Ruth said that more than
150 guests signed the book and even
though her and Duane and Marie
Edwards were very tired, they were
very glad they had the party.

Awhile back, Inace Parker told me
the only thing she wanted for her 95th
birthday was an opportunity to see the
Colorado Rockies play baseball. She
had an early gift as her son, Bud, came
down and took her back to attend the
baseball game between the Rockies
and the L.A. Dodgers on Thursday,
Sept. 19. She said the Rockies played
pretty good until the last three innings.
So, Inace had her birthday a little early.,
but I know it pleased her very much.

A little advance notice that the flu
shots will be available at the Brewster
Senior Center on Tuesday, Oct. 15,
from 10 to 11:30 a.m. There is infor-
mation available at the Center now so
you can read up ahead of time. This
year seems to be predicted as a rough
one, so be sure to get that shot and have
one less things to worry about. I think
we can all appreciate that.

We want to thank everyone that has
brought in garden goodies and there
will be some pumpkins at the Center
along with the squash and such, thanks
to Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Ditbrenner. They
wanted to help us get in a festive mood
for fall, I reckon. And, the flowers that
have been brought in by Betty Jo Car-
penter and Bonnie Reid have really
brightened things up.

While I was gone, the ladies started
a 2000 piece jigsaw puzzle and I
couldn’ t believe my eyes when I saw
the puzzle pieces strewn out over three

tables.
But, as of Friday, I can report that all

2000 pieces were on hand to complete
the picture that have every possible
bottle, can or glass of Coca Cola in it.
Nancy Hawkins had to practically
more the piano to find that last piece,
but lo and behold it was there.

We all groaned when someone men-
tioned the fact that they had a Pepsi
puzzle, but I won’ t be surprised to see
it in the process of being constructed
some time.

Betty Wolfe brought some notes
about the Albright family. Some of the
family member were here on Sept. 21,
and visited with local folks that re-
member E.W. and Carrie Albright, who
were early residents of Brewster, New
Hope, and Muldrow communities. The
exchange of information was enjoyed
by all and as Betty says, it is a good way
for “ family history”  to stay current.

Family members that were here in-
cluded Bob Albright of Columbus,
Ohio; Wayne and Mildred Albright of
Kansas City; and their daughter,
Phyllis Albright Camp of Indepen-
dence, Mo. Accompanying them was
Ray Imhof of Colby. Local residents
that met with the family included
Willard Moore, who lives in the former
Albright home; LaVelle Michael; War-
ren Reid; Nadine Kammer; and Corky
and Betty Wolfe.

The story of E.W. and Carrie tells of
them homesteading northwest of
Brewster, where they farmed and
taught in country schools in the area.
They moved into Brewster in 1906
where he was engaged in the real es-
tate business. He served and the Justice
of Peace from 1928 to 1932, Police
Judge from 1920 to 1932, and presi-
dent of the School Board from April
1928 to 1932.

In a newspaper account, in Dec.
1934 state that “ a host of friends hon-
ored Mr. and Mrs. E.W. Albright with
a celebration, which is without paral-
lel in the annals of Brewster history, at
the occasion of their Golden Wedding
Anniversary.”  Wow, that must have
been some party.

Betty wants all to know that pictures
of all the former Kings and Queens of
homecoming are on display again with
the 2002 homecoming being right at
hand. The first homecoming queen
was Vena McCall, who was crowned
before the football game between
Brewster and Leoti.

She won her title through the sale of
activity tickets. Queen Vena was at-
tended by the representatives from
each of the classes who were her op-
ponents in the contest. This occurred
Nov. 3, 1938, and it was reported that
although the Bulldogs lost to Leoti, 32-
0, it was a “game”  game. Back to the
present, Vena McCall is now Mrs.
Alfred Winslow.

Okay, once again, I want to thank
Betty for bringing a little of the history
of Brewster to our attention and this is
but a small sampling of all that she can
relate to those that stop in, Monday or
Wednesday from 1 to 4 p.m. or on Sat-
urday morning from 9 to 11 a.m. Also
available are most books that one
would care to read or videos or books
for the vision impaired. You won’ t
know what all is in the library unless
you visit there.

I’ ll close with bit of good news that
is currently being broadcast over and
over all the networks. A new study has
found that “ clean houses”  are not nec-
essarily healthy for us. You know, I’ ll
bet they retract that “breaking story”
before too long. It’s just too good to be
true. See you all next time.

Happenings

Hospital
CITIZENS MEDICAL CENTER

Tueday, October 1, 2002
Admissions

Frances Harris, Colby
Dismissals

Mary Sondburg, Colby
Clair Swank, Colby
Lydia Weber, Selden

Quotes as of close of
previous business day

Hi-Plains Co-op

Wheat $4.62
Corn $2.64
Milo $4.12
Soybeans $4.92

Markets

The family history group will meet
from 3-5 p.m. Sunday, Sept. 15, at Pio-
neer Memorial Library.

Emma Rogers will report on the ge-
nealogy meeting in Norton with Jim
Swan.

All are welcome. Come prepared to
share if you wish.

****
Goodland Elks Lodge #1528 is ini-

tiating a Blue Star Flag Program in an
effort to obtain information from fami-
lies in the area about sons/daughters or
spouses who are presently on active
duty in the Armed Forces.

This flag/banner program was used
in World War II as a way to honor those
men and women who were serving and
protecting our country at that time.

Goodland Elks Lodge would like to
honor those serving in the Armed
Forces now in the War Against Terror-
ism by obtaining blue star flags/ban-
ners to be presented to their families in
our area.

Please mail the name of active ser-
vice man/woman, their branch of ser-
vice, rank, current base or ship, and the
relationship to your family to: Zona
Price, Secretary, Goodland Elks
#1528, Box 146, Goodland, Kan.,
67735.

After this information has been ob-
tained and flags/banners ordered, a
public function will be held for presen-
tation.

 HEAR YE,
HEAR YE....

The Colby Free Press has established
the following guidelines for items appear-
ing on the Family Page.

WEDDINGS - All weddings, including picture, will be published
FREE of charge if received within four months of the event. It is
suggested that couples visit with their photographer to assure a
picture is available within that time frame. Pictures will run 2 cols.
wide. Wedding information coming to our attention after that pe-
riod of time, will be given to our advertising department and the
couple can make arrangements to purchase space for this pur-
pose. We urge you to take advantage of the four-month FREE
insertion.

ENGAGEMENTS - There is also NO CHARGE for this service.
Pictures will run 1 col. wide. Please limit information to what is
necessary for the announcement.

ANNIVERSARIES - We encourage anniversaries, accompanied
by pictures, for those special occasions of 25 years and more,
at no charge. Pictures will run 1 col. wide. We will make every
effort to get your information into the paper as close to that date
as possible. We would ask that you submit your information to us
well in advance of your special anniversary to assure timely pub-
lication.

CARDS OF THANKS - There will be a SMALL CHARGE to have
Cards of Thanks placed. That charge  is 10¢ per word. No limit.
We will bill you for this; however, there will be a $3.00 additional
billing charge if not paid within 10 days of the date of place-
ment. (Ads with borders may also be placed at an additional charge).

CARD SHOWERS - Notices of card showers(without pictures)
will continue to be offered FREE of charge. They will appear in
an appropriate column on the Family Page as space allows.

155 W. 5th
Colby

785-462-3963

Merle and Delma (Uhrich) Dible
of Oakley will celebrate their 50th
wedding anniversary on Oct. 5.
Plans are to celebrate with their chil-
dren and grandchildren in Branson
and Silver Dollar City, Mo. Their
children are Nancy Bartell and fam-

ily of Wamego and Clay Dible and
family of Wichita.

The Dibles were married in 1952
at the Christian Church in Oakley.

Cards can reach the couple at 121
Cherry Avenue, Oakley, Kan.,
67748.

Mr. and Mrs. Merle Dible

Dibles celebrate 50 years

Gaede and Poe set wedding date

Gaede and Poe

James and Sandra Gaede of Colby
announce the engagement of their
daughter, Jessica Ann Gaede to Chad
Edward Poe, son of Edward and
Valerie Poe of Sharon Springs.

The bride-to-be graduated from
Colby High School in 1999 and Colby
Community College in 2001. She is
currently employed at Central Kansas
Medical Center in Great Bend.

The groom-to-be graduated from
Wallace County High School in 1996
and is currently employed at Golden
Valley CO-OP in Great Bend.

The wedding will be Nov. 30, 2002
at the Sacred Heart Church in Colby.


